
 

 

 
Minutes of an Extraordinary Meeting of  

Boughton Malherbe Parish Council 
on Monday 30th November 2015 in Grafty Green Village Hall at 7pm 

 

 
Present: Cllrs R Turner (Chair); R. Galton; M. Hitchins; T King; B. Pearce 
    Clerk:  Mrs C King 

 

1. Anybody filming or recording this meeting to declare it - None  
2.   Apologies – to receive and accept apologies for absence - None 
3. Matters Arising - None 
3.     Declarations: 
  Any lobbying - None 
  Any interest in items on the Agenda - None 
  Any changes to the register of pecuniary interests - None 
4. Unsuitable for HGV Signage 
 (i) Resolve whether to purchase signs and, if so, how many. 
 
 Cllr Turner summarised the process followed to date and there was much discussion.  
  
 Cllr Pearce proposed purchasing ‘Unsuitable for HGV’ signs; Cllr Galton seconded; 3 in 
 favour, 2 against, motion carried. 
  
 
 (ii) Resolve where to site 
  
 Lenham:  On A20 at Maidstone Road and Old Ashford Road (Faversham Road junction 
 being provided after remodelling of junction complete); - 2 to purchase; 1 supplied = 3. 
 
 Headcorn: Kings Road to deter passing Headcorn School; Oak/Forge Lane  - 2 
 
 (Lee Davey junction (Harrietsham)) – 1 
 
 Cllr Galton proposed the above locations, Cllr Pearce seconded; all in favour. 
 
 Cllr Turner awaits a return call from Cllr Selby at Headcorn, and will contact Amanda 
 Broadhurst, Clerk at Harrietsham. 

Action Chair 
     
5. Further Information 
 
 Litter Bins: the Clerk had made enquiries about buying inserts for the existing bins but 
 this wasn’t feasible. Michael Smith had repaired the lining of the bin on the Green and it 
 was working well. The Clerk to enquire about buying one new bin to go beside the 
 bench by the Church wall of similar design to the existing. 
   
6.  Date of the next full Parish Council Meeting is Monday 11th January 2016. 
 

The Meeting closed at 7.50pm 
 

             


